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In any presidential election year, many of your clients may no doubt have heightened concerns about what 
political uncertainty can mean for their portfolios. This year, those concerns are likely amplified as the health 
and economic impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic continue to weigh on the public. 

You can help to ease clients’ worries about their investments during this election cycle by showing them the 
facts about past elections’ effect on market returns. Decades of research demonstrate that election years have 
no statistically significant impact on market returns or, for that matter, volatility. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Given the horse race nature of political campaigns, you may think that in the months closest to an election, 

there is a noticeable uptick in volatility. Think again. In actuality, the opposite has been true. From January 1, 

1964, to December 31, 2019, the Standard & Poor’s 500 Index’s annualized volatility was 13.8% in the 100 days 

both before and after a presidential election, which was lower than the 15.7% annualized volatility for the full 

time period. 

The bottom line: Elections are another one of those events that generate lots of headlines but that should not 

sway you from following the financial plan we created. It is understandable to have concerns about the election. 

But as far as your portfolio and the markets are concerned, history suggests it will be a nonissue. 

Part of successful investing is understanding what you can control, and letting your emotions take a backseat to 

the financial plan we [you and your advisor] put in place. By maintaining perspective, discipline, and a long-

term outlook, you can sustain progress toward your financial goals, despite the short-run uncertainty that events 

such as elections can create. 




